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Our Christmas party today was a great success and everyone seemed to have a great time. 

 

The cruise around Brisbane Water was very relaxing and enjoyable. 

 

A very big thank you to our Social Secretary Ann Shine, with help from Marg and Lyn for 

organising such a marvellous and successful Christmas Party. I’m sure everyone would 

agree. Ann also made all of those yummy slices to go with our Tea and Coffee. 

 

Thank you to Ann and Louise who arranged all of the wonderful table decorations and to the 

committee members who helped setting up for our lunch. The tables were lovely. 

 

Congratulations to the Sports Woman of the Year and Spirit of Tennis Award recipients 

which were presented by our President, Connie Spence and A Bit of a Chuckle Award was 

presented by our Secretary Leoni Baldwin. 

 

Sports Woman of the Year Award: Jodi Muldoon 

 

Spirit of Tennis Award 

Division 1:    Robyn Anderson 

Division 2:    Robyn McCloughry 

Division 3:    Julie Ragen 

 

Bit of a Chuckle Award:  Heather Needham 

 



Connie also presented $150 to Mary Gordon to help with her expenses for the upcoming 

Australian Senior Tennis Championships.  

 

I would also like to congratulate Mary on her results last weekend at the Nelsons Bay 

Seniors Tournament. 

 

Won 65 Ladies Doubles 

Won 65 Mixed Doubles 

Won Combined 130 Mixed Doubles 

Runner-up American Doubles 

 

Well done Mary 

 

Whilst cruising on Brisbane Water we ran two Money Boards the first of which was won by 

Merril O’Toole and the second was won by Tina Purdon. 

 

 

During lunch we drew the raffle and the winners were: 

 

1st Prize Julie Ragen 

2nd Prize Kerie Cotton 

3rd Prize Denise Arnold 

 

Closest to the Champagne bottle was won by: Janet Forbes 

 

A big Thank you to Greg Brownlow (Gosford Tennis Centre), Cathy Strachan and Del 

Campbell for donation of prizes. 

 

As this will be the last newsletter for the year I would like to wish everybody a Merry 

Christmas and a Happy and Safe New Year. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Judy 

 

 

PS  In last week’s newsletter I transposed one of the point scores for Division 2 incorrectly. 

Point score should be: 

 

Chain Reaction   118,     Tie Breakers   115,     Terrigal Tarts   94,     Sea Change   77, 

Chat-a-Lot   64 

 

 

 


